HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Memorial Hall,
at 7.30 p.m. on 2nd August 2016.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill  Gordon; Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley; David Jackson; Peter Mander ; Jane Marsden; Rosie Ollé; Heather Rodgers; James Shuttleworth; Stuart Turner; Pauline Whitney .

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Allyson Jones (Clerk); Christine Wilkinson (Assistant Clerk); PCSO Anthony Boswell and 2 members of the public.

	067/16
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Kat Love and Jennifer Wedgwood; District Councillor Jean Monks; County Councillor Judith Twigg and Sarah Mappin (who had been expected to be co-opted at this meeting not now going ahead). 

	068/16
	
	Business was varied as the co-option of a new Councillor would not now take place. 

	069/16
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	070/16
	
	Public Participation

	070/16
	a)
	District Councillor Jean Monks had sent a report which had been circulated and was taken as read. There was no County Councillor Report.

	070/16
	b)
	 PCSO Anthony Boswell reported that the CCTV camera money was now all in. There was a legal requirement to notify local businesses and then the installation would go ahead. The police will have remote access from Matlock Police Station. Anthony confirmed that the CCTV previously running from a camera installed on the premises of Outside had been faulty, continually shorting, and it should have been turned off previously.
Residents are advised to be vigilant and call 101 if they see anything suspicious. Councillors asked that the area be monitored for after-hours drink driving.

	
	
	PCSO Boswell left the meeting after this point.

	071/16
	.1
	The minutes of the meeting of 5th July 2016 had been circulated were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.

	071/16
	.2
	It was noted that item 051/16 a) was minuted correctly, but the address The Beeches’ was incorrect and Broadwood Farm is the correct address. The Clerk will notify Cllr Twigg.

	071/16
	.2
	It was agreed to change the 2017 July HPC meeting to 2nd week in July (i.e. 11th July) with SPC moving to 18th July and REC (if needed) moving to 25th July, so that the main HPC meeting would not fall in Gala week.

	072/16
	
	Financial Matters – RFO’s Report.

	072/16
	.1
	The RFO had circulated the Financial Reports which were received. A copy of the report is included with the minutes on file.

	072/16
	.2
	Accounts for payment, previously circulated, totalling £74,355.43 inclusive of VAT of £9,176.87 which had been scrutinised by Cllrs Marsden and Ollé were approved with the exception of item 072/16.6 below. The RFO’s query with Severn Trent has not yet been resolved so the payment is still on hold. The public utilities search should resolve what the additional meter is for.

	072/16
	.3
	Accounts for the period to 22nd July 2016 as previously circulated, were accepted.

	072/16
	.4
	Councillors Jackson and Rodgers/Marsden were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 6th September. Start time 6.45 pm. They were also authorised to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 6th September meeting. The clerk will send a reminder.

	072/16
	.5
	The RFO recommended that the Council review its financial reserves. It was agreed to transfer £60,000 from the swimming pool capital account to the pool refurbishment reserve for the planned future improvements currently going through the planning approval process.  It was agreed that the Village Projects reserve (£3,400) and Community Safety (£1,000) reserve were no longer required and that the balances be transferred to the Playing Field Equipment reserve. It was considered that all other reserved amounts were required for the stated purposes.
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	072/16
	.6
	There were concerns identified with the newly installed MUGA.  The RFO advised that payment of the full amount would contravene Standing Orders which specify a 5% retention in respect of contracts over £10,000. HPC agreed to retain 5% for 6 months for snagging to be resolved. In view of this and concerns over the installation it was agreed to pay the supplier £30,000 on account, leaving £7,638 outstanding. The Recreation Committee will take on monitoring of the MUGA to this effect. The Clerk will write to Abacus to confirm the nature of the concerns and the proposals for payment. (Clerk’s note; Abacus were sent an email outlining these issues following which an Abacus representative attended to inspect the MUGA the following day in the presence of the Assistant Clerk. The outcome of that visit is to be considered by the Recreation Committee.)

	072/16
	.7
	The RFO had received a letter from Karen Henriksen outlining the future arrangements for DDDC’s consideration of annual funding of £25,000 for Hathersage Swimming Pool, which had been circulated and was noted.

	072/16
	.8
	It was understood that KGF had raised approximately £5,800 towards the cost of the MUGA. KGF will be asked to donate £5,800 towards the MUGA costs.

	072/16
	.9
	The RFO had circulated a revised list of financial checks to be carried out monthly. These were approved by the Council. The RFO reminded Councillors that the prime purpose of these checks is to ensure that every payment made from the Council’s account is in respect of legitimate Council expenditure. 

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	073/16
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	073/16
	.1
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee meeting of 12th July 2016 were received. See SPC minutes for details. Cllr Jackson reported on key issues.

	073/16
	.2
	The analysis of non-repeating season ticket purchasers had identified that the reason was change in personal circumstances in the vast majority of cases, with no criticism of the pool.

	073/16
	.3
	The 80th Anniversary event on 24th July had taken £350 on sales of tea and coffee and cakes. The weather had been OK. It was covered by Sheffield Star, Sheffield Telegraph and Derbyshire Times. The SPC thanked everyone for their hard work and commitment.

	073/16
	.4
	The new 2 man spinal board had been purchased as agreed.

	073/16
	.5
	Planning application for the solarium roof and changing room solar panels has been submitted. 

	073/16
	.6
	HPC approved the proposed work to the solarium and changing rooms as per the planning application NP/DDD/0716/0709 

	073/16
	.7
	The water polo goals are a great success giving additional hire potential.

	073/16
	.8
	It was noted that Hathersage was not listed in the Times Best 20 Outdoor Pools this time.

	073/17
	.9
	Cllrs Mander and Jackson were delegated to meet with Kevin Smith to discuss proposals for an increase in the Pool Café lease. The range was confirmed as agreed at the May meeting.

	074/16
	
	Recreation Committee

	074/16
	.1
	The minutes of the Recreation Committee meeting of 19th July 2016 were received. See RC minutes for details. Cllr Marsden reported on key issues. 

	074/16
	.2
	The MUGA surface has been installed. See item 072/16.6 above under Finance.

	074/16
	.3
	The Hilly Triathlon entrants parked on the MUGA without using boards under the cycle racks as requested. This caused some indentation but the surface has since recovered. There is potential for permanent damage with repeated misuse. Next Recreation Committee meeting to consider terms of Hilly Triathlon use of MUGA, including possible restrictions and review of charges. It was suggested that a covering of horse rubber matting could be stipulated.

	074/16
	.4
	Boundary Wall Crossland Rd.  A suggestion that another gap is made in the wall to discourage children from climbing and damaging the wall. The Asst. Clerk is obtaining quotes from Countrywide Management Team, J. Wilson and Percival’s.

	074/16
	.5
	Consideration of the benches policy is ongoing.

	075/16
	
	Planning Committee.  

	075/16
	.1
	The Planning Committee had met on 18th July and considered -

	
	a)
	NP/DDD/0716/0612 The Studio, Bank View, reduction of level of front garden and insertion of a new window. There were no objections to this application.  
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	b)
	Proposed Base Station Installation Brookfield Rural Drive. The P C, taking into consideration all the comments from the public representation, prepared a response for approval by the full HPC. Appendix 1 of Rec. minutes which had been circulated and was approved.

	
	c)
	PC’s proposed response in support of the Appeal against the refusal of planning permission for the conversion of Smelters Cottage to form accessible holiday accommodation had been circulated to full HPC as Appendix 2 of the Rec. minutes and was approved. 

	075/16
	.2
	The Planning Committee had met on 1st August and considered - 

	
	a)
	NP/DDD/0716/0606 & NP/DDD/0716/0605.  Hall Cottage Baulk Lane. (Cllr Shuttleworth declared an interest and did not take part in this item.) Planning Permission & Listed Building Consent for Rear extension, regrading of lawn and access to basement door. There were no objections to these proposals.

	
	b)
	NP/DDD/0716/0648 Nether Hall Farm. Rear Conservatory. No objections to this application. 

	075/16
	.3
	There were no planning decisions to note.

	075/16
	.4
	The next meeting of the Planning Committee will be 15st August 2016 to consider Planning Application NP/DDD/0716/0685 4 Crossland Rd, form new dormer windows, and any other applications received in time to be included on the agenda.

	076/16
	
	Report of the Amenities Committee and Heart 4 Hathersage Working Group.

	076/16
	.1
	The working group had met on 26th July 2016, the minutes had been circulated and were received. It was noted that the figure of £35k at item Finance – funds in HPC kitty needs to be amended to £32,800.

	076/16
	.2
	The Clerk will circulate Simon Gedye’s notes on the planning application. 

	076/16
	.3
	Replacing the Parish Room windows is to be done at the same time as the village centre development, and tenders obtained in accordance with the Financial Regulations.

	076/16
	.3
	The planning application is now being submitted and the project will go out to tender to 5 Sheffield based building companies and 5 local firms.

	076/16
	.4
	It was noted that the latest costings had increased from £205k to £235k. The PWLB consultation was based on the £205k figure and the design will be reduced to achieve the £205k agreed.

	076/16
	.5
	The PWLB application for £175k had been approved in principle as part of the public consultation arrangements. This to be formally approved and minuted as an agenda item at the September HPC meeting.

	076/16
	.6
	The Clerk had received the written permission from Acclaim Housing for the village centre development.

	077/16
	
	Transport Committee – nothing to report.

	078/16
	
	Website Working Group - nothing to report.

	079/16
	
	Burial Ground. Cllrs Marsden and Mander were delegated to meet with Michael Shuttleworth to discuss alternative proposals for additional burial ground land. 

	080/16
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence

	080/16
	.1
	Co-option of new Councillor. Sarah Mappin had sent apologies and is no longer able to put her name forward for co-option. The Clerk will re-advertise the vacancy.

	080/16
	.2
	Cllr Marsden will attend Peak Park Parishes Day on 24th September as representative of HPC.

	081/16
	
	Village Matters

	081/16
	.1
	Parish Room windows. This is being dealt with as at 076/16.3 above.

	081/16
	.2
	The Affordable Housing Needs Survey has been received and circulated. Councillors will read the report. Isabel Frenzel is to be invited to a future meeting to go through the report and answer Councillors questions. The Clerk to arrange as appropriate. A summary of the report to be included in the next HPC magazine.

	081/16
	.3
	Councillors noted that several hedges and shrubs are obstructing footpaths and require cutting back. The Clerk and Assistant Clerk will identify relevant property owners and write to ask them to cut back where appropriate. 
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	082/16
	
	The Memorial Hall Management Committee

	082/16
	.1
	 The MHMC had not issued any minutes since 7th June 2016 meeting.  Cllr Mander reported that the committee is no longer planning to renew the toilets as they are short of funds and refurbishing the Stanage Room is a higher priority.  Cllrs are still unclear as to the precise nature of the relationship between HPC and the MHMC. It was agreed that HPC will be supportive of the MHMC, but that any decisions about the management of the hall are not a HPC matter but a MHMC matter.

	083/16
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 13; 2016 and other relevant items had been circulated. 

	084/16
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 6th September 2016 in the Memorial Hall. 

	085/16
	
	Items for the September 2016 agenda – no additional items noted.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.40 pm.

Page 4 of 4: Chair’s Signature    ………………………………………  Date: 6th September 2016.


